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PRESS STATEMENT BY THE ELECTORAL COMMISSION FOR SIERRA LEONE ON THE UPDATE 

OF FIELD DATA CAPTURE AT THE END OF THE FIRST PHASE ON 19TH SEPTEMBER 2022 

Good afternoon all and thank you for coming to this press briefing. 

On behalf of my Colleague Commissioners and staff, I wish to give you the 

following updates on the voter registration process. 

You may recall that last week on 14th September the Commission published a 

Public Notice indicating our commitment to end the first phase of the voter 

registration exercise on 17 September 2022 and begin the second phase on the 

20th September to 4th October 2022. 

The Commission is pleased to announce that the first phase ended as scheduled 

successfully, and the data is being processed. 

Currently, our field staff are on deployment right across the country to begin the 

second phase of voter registration tomorrow 20 September 2022 at 7am. 

The Public should note that 1,815 centers will open for all eligible Sierra 

Leoneans of voting age and those who will be 18 years old on 24 June 2023 

(polling day) to present themselves and update their details. 

Furthermore, citizens should be reminded that centers will open right across the 

country in all 446 wards in every constituency and district. This is an opportunity 

for eligible citizens who could not make it in the first phase to find the nearest 

center in your community. 

Documents required for registration are a valid Sierra Leonean passport, 

previous Voter ID card, a National ID card, certificate of registration from 

NCRA, or valid Sierra Leonean birth certificate. 

At the same time, we warn all those who intend to do or encourage double or 

underage registration not to attempt because they would be caught and 

prosecuted. The Commission reminds citizens that it is a crime punishable by 

law and has the means to identify culprits and such persons will be prosecuted. 






